

Gillian Collin

Resources 3rd Floor, Laycock Wing 222 Upper Street Islington N1 1XR

E: foia@islington.gov.uk

Date: 8 April 2025

Dear Gillian Collin

Freedom of Information Act 2000

Thank you for your information request, received on 21 March 2025.

You requested the following information:

Since 2020 How much money has Islington Council raised from penalty charge notice relating to driving infringements in:

- 1. Low Traffic Neighbourhoods
- 2. People friendly streets
- 3. Liveable neighbourhoods
- 4. School streets

How has the money been spent from these PCNs?

Response: People Friendly Streets is the name of the programme under which Low Traffic Neighbourhood (LTN) and School Street restrictions have been introduced. LTNs were not introduced until the 2020/21 financial year. Please note that implementation of Islington's proposed Liveable Neighbourhoods has not yet been completed and so there is no PCN data for these.

Payments received up to 28/03/2025, for PCNs issued in each financial year						
	19/20	20/21	21/22	22/23	23/24	24/25
LTN restrictions	-	£2,076,292.84	£6,430,078.96	£6,677,149.12	£5,615,658.78	£4,730,776.19
School Street restrictions	£1,844,725.96	£1,349,575.83	£2,115,631.21	£1,834,174.08	£2,008,328.93	£1,830,941.08

Income received from all penalty charges, not just LTN and School Street scheme related PCNs, is paid into a Ring-fenced Parking Account ("RPA"), to comply with section 55(1) Road Traffic Regulation Act (RTRA) 1984. Any surplus is appropriated into the Council's General Fund at the year end.

The Council's expenditure from the General Fund includes expenditure on areas such as highways investment, roads and footways, highways maintenance, environmental improvements, concessionary fares and transport for pupils with special educational needs. Total expenditure on these areas has consistently been greater than the surplus generated on the RPA.

For more information on appropriation of net income (how surplus was spent), please see the annual report published on our website at <u>Parking | Islington Council</u>

If you are not satisfied with the way in which your request has been handled or the outcome, you may request an internal review within two calendar months of the date of this response by replying direct to this email.

If you remain dissatisfied with the council's response you are entitled to escalate the matter to the Information Commissioner's Office. Details of how to make a complaint to them can be found on their website: Make a complaint | ICO

Please quote the reference number 5953734 in any future communications.

Yours sincerely

Information Governance Team Islington Council

If you would like this document in large print or Braille, audiotape, easy read or in another language, please telephone 020 7527 2000.